Hot Line Number 27 - 21 December 2017

Sale of Liquor

Requirements of the "Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012" requires our Club to have a Host Responsibility Policy.

The document below has been signed off by the Executive as the Club Policy. As part of this policy, a requirement of the Club is to ensure all bar staff are trained and understand the Club's responsibility. Part of this training will be for individual club members to undertake an on-line training in Host Responsibility. The Site is <u>ServeWise.alcohol.org.nz</u>. The site is designed for any organisation that has a licence, such as ours.

Any help required please contact Wayne McWhirter.

Host Responsibility Policy:

"The Burnside Bowling Club will implement, train and enforce host responsibility"

- We will serve alcohol responsibly or not at all.
- We will not serve intoxicated persons.
- We will not serve minors.

Signed and dated:

- No ID, no service, no exceptions.
- We will not allow intoxicated persons to enter or remain on the premises.
- We provide and promote a wide range of non-alcoholic beverages.
- We provide and promote our food.
- We provide a telephone and ensure all reasonable steps are taken to ensure safe transport options are available.
- We will operate within the requirements to the "Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012" and related legislation.

oigned and dated.	
President.	Bar Manager.
Bowling Club and understand t of Alcohol Act 2012" and relate	Individual Bar persons) , have been trained by the Burnside he requirements of the "Sale and Supply d legislation. I have also completed the rovided by ServeWise. My certificate of
President.	Bar Manager.























Sevens

Congratulations to the Club's Women's Division 1 & 2 teams who took out the Centre titles last weekend.

Christmas Function

The club is grateful for the support of Dominos in supplying pizzas for our recent Christmas function. We were privileged to be given priority and personal service by the business owner.

Bar Duty

A very merry Christmas to all members of the Burnside Bowling Club. Thanks to those who have 'fronted' when their rostered bar duty has come up in 2017 and thanks especially to those who have 'stepped up to the plate' when we have had a 'no show'. It would seem we have the holidays pretty well covered - insofar as manning the bar is concerned- with the exception of Saturday January 6th 2018. If you will be here and happy to take on the role of voluntary bar person then please advise Barry.

The Mike Pero Invitational Burnside Pairs Tournament is being held at our Club from Friday 11 until Sunday 14 of January inclusive. We need volunteers for the bar during that time. The bar will operate from 11am until about 8pm each day. Shifts will be of three hours maximum. If you are available and willing to lend a hand for a shift or two please advise Barry in the office or on 021895063 as soon as possible.

Match Committee report

The Match Committee extends season's greetings to everyone and hope that anyone playing in the Nationals in Dunedin achieves all that they want.

No new closing dates for Club Championships are planned until after the Burnside Pairs on the weekend of the 13/14 January. However there remains a number of games in most competitions that are due to be played by 22nd December (or before then) which have not been completed. This is especially so for the Men's Singles. If you are involved with any of these matches you are urged to use the holiday period to get them all up to date.

The Men's Singles is the first Champion of Champion event and is due to be played in February. As members will see there is a round due to be played by this weekend and the next round is due to be played by Wednesday 17 January. The following round will be due to be played by Sunday 28 January. Those fortunate enough to be still alive in the singles are likely to have a busy January.

From the Editors Desk

Continuing the "Where's Willy" travelogue

The theme for this past week has been theatrical and Willy attended two diverse performances – "Matilda the Musical" in London's West End and the grandkids Nativity play in Brighton's east side.

Matilda with its bold staging of colour and scenery, loud music,15-piece orchestra and perfect singing together with the class of the actors both young and not so young. Professional actors = Professional performance.

The Nativity play with their minimalist approach, kids in costumes made by parents or caregivers and worn with pride, songs sung some in tune others not but with great enthusiasm to the encouragement of the teacher on the piano. Lines first forgotten then quickly remembered with Teacher's help. Some kids who would rather rag their mates or explore their upper nasal cavities than sing or act for that moment in time. Then the unknown stars of the show who blossom on the occasion. Altogether a memorable performance from 4 to 7 year olds.

Quote of the week – "All the World's a stage, and all the men and women merely players......" – Start of monologue in Shakespeare's "As you Like It"

TO ONE AND ALL - MERRY CHRISTMAS